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Vail Recreation District September 8, 2005 Meeting Minutes


Minutes of the Regular Meeting

Of the Board of Directors

Vail Park and Recreation District

dba Vail Recreation District

September 8, 2005
A Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Vail Recreation District, Town of Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, was held on September 8, 2005, at 5:00 p.m., at the Krueger Room, Vail Golf Course Vail, Eagle County, Colorado, in accordance with the applicable statutes of the State of Colorado.

MEMBERS PRESENT
Nino Licciardi, Peter Cook, Julie Hansen, Michelle Hall, Scott Proper
STAFF PRESENT
Mike Ortiz, Amy Ludke, Diane Johnson, Brent Redman, Ron Smith, Eric Weaver
TOV MEMBERS 
 
Pam Brandmeyer
PRESENT



OTHERS PRESENT
None
CALL TO ORDER
Director Licciardi called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 
APPROVAL OF 8/23/05
MEETING MINUTES
Director Proper stated that he wanted more elaboration regarding the discussion on the Mission Statement. Director Cook moved to approve the August 23rd, 2005 meeting minutes subject to these changes and Director Hansen seconded. Approved unanimously.
PUBLIC INPUT OF ITEMS


NOT ON AGENDA
Director Licciardi introduced Mr. Ron Smith, employee of the Vail Golf Course. Director Licciardi thanked Mr. Ron Smith for being a part of the Vail Recreation District and working in the Golf Pro Shop for so many years. He went onto state that he will be greatly missed and wished him good luck in future years to come. Mr. Brent Redman elaborated and thanked him for his many years of dedication to the Vail Golf Course. He went onto state that he was very fortunate that he was able to work with Mr. Ron Smith over the last two years.

Mr. Ron Smith elaborated on what a great golf staff he has worked with over the last two years (Mr. Brent Redman’s Staff), one of the best “groups” in the 10 years he has worked at the Vail Golf Course. He stated that Mr. Brent Redman has an exceptional team. He stated to the Board that they should be proud of what a good job Mr. Brent Redman has done and recommended that they stay with current staff. He stated that when working at the Vail Golf Course his main goal was the customer’s first impression to be positive and their last impression positive.


Mr. Smith concluded by stating that the Golf Course Club House was in need of new clubhouse. He feels that Vail is a “World Class” Resort and currently the Clubhouse does not meet that standard. He feels that residents and guests should go away from the Golf Course feeling the same high emotion as if they just finished skiing Vail Mountain.


Mr. Brent Redman wished Mr. Ron Smith good luck in the future  and presented him with a gift certificate (dinner for two in Denver) in appreciation for all the hard work he has put in at the Vail Golf Course.

GOLF REPORT
Mr. Brent Redman presented and stated that overall the golf course was favorable to budget this season. He stated that in the month of September the Golf Course has booked many groups and many individual tee times. He stated that he was very excited with the success of the golf course numbers this year as compared to last year. He feels more confident this year due to the fact that he has a year under his belt and that he has learned a lot since starting with the Vail Golf Club. He stated that the golf course overall this year could finish $150,000 favorable to budget for the season.

Director Hansen asked Brent if he had any major challenges this year. Mr. Redman firmly stated that this had been a very positive year, nothing too challenging. Director Hansen asked if Mr. Redman’s complete staff would be back. Mr. Redman stated more than likely yes. He stated that he might loose Mr. John Ward to Cherry Hills Golf Course permanently. 

MISSION STATEMENT
Mr. Mike Ortiz stated that the Rec District would be hosting Open House Meetings throughout the fall and winter season. He stated that he really wanted to work on getting the public involved in our Strategic Planning process since he feels that the community’s input is most important. He asked the Board what are the Vail Recreation District’s internal strengths, internal weakness, opportunities and challenges. The Board responded with their answers:

Internal Strengths 

Director Nino Licciardi: 

Exposure and Identity



Adaptability


Director Julie Hansen:


Staff


Community

Facilities (Mr. Ortiz elaborated by stating that we can do a lot more in reference to improving our facilities. He stated that he has currently been working diligently with the Town of Vail on Capital Improvements to the existing buildings.)

Director Peter Cook:

Quality and Effective Programs

Director Michelle Hall:

Communication

Sponsorships

Internal Weakness


Director Licciardi:


Lack of Identity (Mr. Ortiz elaborated by stating that the VRD has Paul Witt on board to get more positive articles out about the VRD and programming)


Annual Report 

Lack of follow up on what we say we are going to do. We need to be aggressive and act. We spend all time talking and not acting on issues. Mr. Ortiz included that he would like to see the Board give him a list of goals, Mr. Ortiz stated that he still feels a lack of direction within the District
Board Personalities

Director Hansen:


Lack of Future Direction


Poor Communication to the public

Director Cook:


No understanding of capital funds/No understanding of what Capital Improvements the Town of Vail is responsible. 


No accurate contracts or leases in place.


No “real” Cash Reserve established


(Director Cook elaborated by stating that the VRD has made tremendous financial strides in the last 6 months since Mr. Ken Marchetti was hired on to manage VRD finances.)


Director Hall:

Our leases need to be cleaned up (Mr. Ortiz elaborated by stating that it is so important that we work with the Town of Vail in getting the leases cleaned up and moving on.)

Technology Advance (Mr. Ortiz stated that we have gotten on board with Verticomm Technical Services, who has saved us a tremendous amount of money and currently working in partnership with the Town of Vail’s Technical Services)

Board Turnover, having to break new Board Members in ever three years. 

Lack of Board Education


Board retreat


Cross training with the Town of Vail


Ms. Diane Johnson, Youth Services Director:


Small Organization – unable to keep up with high performance compared to other Recreation Districts/ overhead difficult to compete due to the smallness of our District and not having sufficient funds to compete.


Ms. Diane Johnson went onto state she feels good about outsourcing our Marketing department. The District has hired on Susan Mitchell as a marketing consultant and has had much success with her. She has cleaned our logo up and streamlined our Marketing by “branding” the District logo on all our ads and programs.
Other Input:

Mr. Ortiz concluded on Internal Weaknesses by stating that the current Board Members need to take an active role in electing our next three Board Members and the Town Council Members up for election because their decisions will be our future.

Opportunities:

Director Scott Proper:


Mission Statement 


Director Hansen:


Town and County


Internet


Taxpayer Mill Levy Increase

Director Hall:


Media


Speak with previous Board Members


Private Partnerships


Director Cook:


Recreation Direction


Public Resources


Director Licciardi:


Involve and incorporate local community resources


Involve community success


Reestablish our name with the County


Continue to work with the County


Cooperate with other Recreation Districts


Challenges:

Director Cook:


No Reserves


Continued improvement with the Town of Vail Council


Maintaining quality and growth of our events and programs

Director Hall: 


Competing with other Towns, Programs and Activities


Increased Competition


Continued partnership with WECMRD (Western Eagle County Metro Recreation District)
Mill Levy Challenge 



Other Input:

Ms. Pam Brandmeyer elaborated by stating that success with the County will bring opportunities for funding.


Ms. Diane Johnson elaborated on the challenges stating that land is very limited and our environment is very limited. (Ex. new building/facility for the Youth Services Department)


Mr. Ortiz concluded the exercise by stating that the Board and staff needed a plan of action. With that, we need to go to in election. We need to spell out on the ballot for the voters what we need in order to gain a Mill Levy increase and we need the Town’s support as well. Building more trust and working with the Town will get us what we need.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR INPUT


Mr. Ortiz reported on the following items:

· Ms. Amy Ludke has been working hard with the Town of Vail on splitting our VRD Pension Plan and investigating on savings through Workers Compensation and Health Insurance. 
· Met with Ms. Pam Brandmeyer and Mr. Stan Zemler about concert promotion and ticket surcharge. Wanted to thank them both for backing the agreement on rental costs at Dobson Arena
· Met with Kathryn Middleton, Vail Nordic Center to discuss Vail Nordic Center Lease being on board for this coming winter season.
· Met with Paul Witt to Discuss Public Relations.
· Nature Center continues with day and evening hikes that are well attended.

· Mr. Brent Redman has been working extremely hard on marketing the Golf Course these last two months and it has shown tremendously. The golf course has a busy upcoming weekend and September is a busy month for the golf course as well.

· Mr. Ken Marchetti, Mr. Eric Weaver and Mr. Mike Ortiz approved $11,000 for new sprinkler heads. A replacement that is long overdue.
· Fall soccer is up and running with 525 participants and the last running race for the summer season is scheduled for this weekend at 10:00 AM, the Evergold 10K, volunteers needed.

· Stated that gymnastics still competes with other fall sports, numbers are slightly unfavorable but continue to rise into the winter season.

· Hired on Mr. Adam Turner as Assistant Arena Manager for Dobson Arena. He will be a good fit due to his 20 yrs of Hockey Background and experience gained while coaching Colorado University Women’s Hockey team. Mr. Ortiz stated that we are gaining relations with Clear Channel again and feels confident about booking more concerts this season.

· Youth Services continues to be short staffed, leaving long, hard hours for staff. Special thanks to Mr. Chad Young for getting after school programs off and running for the school season while Ms. Diane Johnson was out of town.

· Parks Maintenance replaced all soccer nets on all fields and is maintaining soccer fields for the upcoming season.
· Eagle River Water and Sanitation will be installing a pump in the river to receive raw water for irrigation of Ford Park fields, a tremendous savings for the District.

· Mr. Ortiz concluded by stating that he will be out of town September 14 – 26, 2005 and back in the office September 27, 2005. He stated that the next scheduled Board Meeting will be Tuesday October 11, 2005. He feels that it should be an all day session because we will be discussing the 06 Budget and Fees. He stated that the meeting to approve fees will be advertised to the public for public input.  Also, from now on, all Board meetings will now be held at Dobson Arena.
BOARD MEMBER INPUT

Director Hall reported on how well the running race series was managed this summer. She enjoyed the races that she ran and received nothing but positive comments from the community. Thanked Mr. Tom Gaylord for getting herself, family, and friends set up with Search and Rescue Cards (part of proceeds go to the Nature Canter). From what she has witnessed after school programs have been running very smoothly. She likes the idea of the punch pass. She went onto state that gymnastics parking has been working well also.
Director Hansen has received very positive feedback from the community about VRD staff and VRD programs. She is very happy to hear the good news. She stated that she is pleased to have heard quite a few ads for the Rec District on the radio. Has received positive feedback from the Mountain Women’s Hockey league is regards to the use of Dobson Arena. Dobson Arena staff has been very flexible to their needs.

Director Proper asked if any action had taken place in regards to the Ford Amphitheater disruption. Mr. Ortiz replied by stating that the Rec District has spoken with all appropriate parties and will be meeting on September 30, 2005 to discuss a possible reorganization that will not effect performances at the Ford Amphitheater. 
Director Proper went onto state that he has been trying to get in touch with the Rec District Attorney on moving forward with the review process on Mr. Mike Ortiz. He stated that the attorney’s have not been quick to respond, he will keep pushing forward in the process.

Director Proper also stated that Mr. Mike Ortiz be given a maximum dollar amount that he could spend before requiring board approval. Director Hansen agreed and stated that the dollar amount should be discussed at the next Board Meeting, Tuesday October 11, 2005, possible all-day session.

Director Cook suggested that we donate previous VRD golf logo clothing to Katrina victims. All Board Members agreed.
Ms. Pam Brandmeyer stated that all donations were currently being received by the Salvation Army and to contact them to see actually what they are accepting before dropping supply off.

Director Cook made a motion to donate all old VRD golf soft goods merchandise to the Town of Vail/Salvation Army for Hurricane Katrina flood victims. Nino Seconded. Approved unanimously.

Director Cook continued by stating that he had a few requests for the golf course. He asked Mr. Redman if golf club covers could be purchased and used by members and customers. He also asked if clips and gun rental could be purchased and used by members and customers. He asked if a second and third cut be done on the greens. Fairway cut, first cut and ruff. Director Cook concluded by asking what the progress was on green recovery. Mr. Ortiz stated that a CSU official came to Vail to look over the greens and stated that the greens will probably not be back to good health this year, but next year they will be back. Mr. Ortiz feels confident with starting the season next year with new growth. 
ADJOURNMENT

Director Hansen motioned to adjourn at 7:15 p.m. Director Cook seconded. Approved unanimously.

Director Cook made a motion to adjourn into Executive Session for the purpose(s) of: §24-6-402(4)(e), C.R.S., “Determining positions relative to matters that may be subject to negotiations; developing strategy for negotiations; and instructing negotiators.” Director Hall seconded.  Approved unanimously.

___________________________

________________________

Peter W. Cook, Secretary


Amy Ludke, Assistant Finance Manager
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